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The participants of the first IPA Hosting Sectionsô Meeting in Bucharest 

WORD OF INTRODUCTION 

 

Dear friends,  

 

Young police officers with families often have difficulties finding affordable holiday 
accommodation on internet booking platforms, but for around 20 Euros per night, it is 
possible to book a fully-equipped apartment for the entire family in the centre of 
Paris, Timiĸoara or Berlin. It is not a secret: all you need to do is look on the IPA 
website at www.ipa-international.org/IPA-Houses and click on the latest edition of the 
IPA Hosting Book. 

 

History in IPA Hosting ï the first Hosting Sectionsô Meeting 

How to promote IPA Houses? How to find new hosting options? How to provide our 
members with the best possible service?  

These are some of the issues we deal with during Hosting Sectionsô Meetings 
(HSM). HSM are the new-format biennial meetings involving all IPA sections; and the 
first HSM was held in Bucharest, Romania, from 4-7 October 2018. Perfectly hosted 
by the Romanian section, it was professional, friendly, and organised in an extremely 
efficient manner. 

Vossie Vos, member of the IPA Socio-Cultural Commission (SCC), is the leader of 
the IPA hosting project. Over the years, there have been a few problems concerning 
IPA Houses: questions relating to ownership, budget restraints for maintenance, and 
ensuring we have enough people willing to act as house managers. A few of our IPA 
Houses unfortunately closed. Looking into how we could offer a broad spectrum of 
accommodation to our members, we therefore decided to develop óother 

http://www.ipa-international.org/IPA-Houses
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accommodationô options further: properties that are owned and managed by private 
persons or IPA members, which offer discounted rates for our members. 

The SCC introduced new rules during the IEC 2013 in Copenhagen to regulate what 
the IPA offers to its members in terms of accommodation, which in turn led to the 
development of a new Travel Form and Procedure and the new Hosting Book, 
gathering all relevant hosting data in one place. It is updated regularly and ready to 
be uploaded onto all IPA websites. 

Thank you to all sections who contribute: the success of the Hosting Book, which 
showcases our 49 IPA Houses and countless other accommodation options, relies 
entirely on the continuous input of each IPA section.  

Effective management requires continued development, which is why we initiated the 
Hosting Sectionsô Meetings. The aim is not to praise our activities, but to discuss 
how to advance our project further. 

Participants of our first HSM in Bucharest came from Bulgaria, Cyprus, Denmark, 
France, Germany, Greece, Ireland, Israel, Moldova, Portugal, Romania and Sri 
Lanka. Each section was able to present the accommodation offers in their country, 
as well as share ideas for future development with all other participants. 

The Hosting Sectionsô Meeting will be held every 2 years, and Section Sri Lanka 
have expressed an interest in hosting the event in 2020. The topics discussed in the 
HSM concern all IPA sections: use of the Travel Form, electronic reservation of IPA 
Houses, and the verification of IPA membership internationally, to name but a few. 

Our main aim is to offer a large variety of affordable hosting options to young IPA 
members worldwide.  

An exciting project for the IPA! 

 

Servo per Amikeco, 

Gal Sharon, IPA Vice President and Chairperson of the SCC 
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AROUND THE WORLD 
 

IPA Placement Programme between Ireland and Poland 
 

From 6-17 September 2018, two officers 
from Irelandôs An Garda S²och§na, Grace 
Heffernan and Síobháín Ní Firbhisigh, 
visited Wrocğaw and Jelenia G·ra, as part 
of the cooperation between IPA Section 
Ireland and IPA Lower Silesia. The 
delegation from Ireland began their stay 
with a visit to the Provincial Police 
Headquarters in Wrocğaw, where they 
learned about the history of the building, 
visited different departments, such as a 
Crime Lab and holding cells where they 
observed the work of the Polish police, 
and had the opportunity to meet the 
Provincial Chief of the Police, Chief 
Inspector Tomasz TrawiŒski. 

During the following two days, a charity event for children suffering from cancer and 
sightseeing in the city of Wrocğaw, plus a chance to watch the International Mounted 
Police Championships, where Grace and Síobháín met with mounted officers from 
Poland and other countries, were on the programme. 

On day four, the Irish officers visited the Wrocğaw-Fabryczna Police Station, where 
they learned about the structure of the Police station and the work of the different 
departments. This was followed by a visit to the Polish Border Guard Station at 
Nicolas Copernicus Airport in Wrocğaw to observe the main tasks of the Border 
Guard.  

During the fifth day of the visit, the national football teams of Poland and Ireland 
played a friendly match in Wrocğaw, and therefore both Irish police officers were able 
to observe the work of the Police Riot Division and the Anti-Terrorist Team preparing 
for securing a sports event. Later on, they watched the match and met the Deputy 
Chief of the City Police in Wrocğaw, Chief Commissioner Karol Pawğowski. 

The following day, our guests from Ireland visited the City Police Headquarters in 
Wrocğaw, where they had the opportunity to watch and learn about the work of police 
officers from the Prevention and Patrol Department, the Forensic Department, and 
were able to see the equipment used. Both were interested in the use of cameras on 
uniforms, when patrolling the streets of Wroclaw, because this is not the case in the 
Irish Police. Furthermore, meeting with police technicians gave a chance to 
exchange experiences in the field of securing traces at crime scenes.  

The second part of the placement programme involved five days in Jelenia Góra, 
where Grace and Síobháín got acquainted with the specifics of the mountain Police 
Stations in Karpacz. This included visits to the Wang Temple, Kowary with the Park 
of Miniature Monuments of Lower Silesia, Jelenia Góra with its historic old town and 
the charming Cieplice hot springs and the Norwegian Park. Each of these visits 
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provided a chance to learn about the work of Polish police officers and get to know 
their equipment.  

In their free time, our Irish guests were able to enjoy the picturesque sights of the 
Jelenia G·ra Basin while hiking to the top of śnieŨka (5,259 ft.), Szrenica (4,469 ft.) 
and śnieŨne Kotğy (3,855 ft.), and visiting the KamieŒczyk and Szklarka waterfalls. In 
addition, they visited the IPA Hall at the City Police Headquarters in Jelenia Góra.  

There was also time for a meeting with members of the IPA Region Jelenia Góra, 
and while enjoying a meal at a campsite in ściňgny, Grace and S²obh§²n talked 
about their work in Ireland. The outcome of our friendsô stay was not only a deeper 
knowledge of the Polish Police, but also integration, new friendships and contacts 
that will allow for more visits and meetings in the future. 

A return visit of Polish officers to Ireland is planned for October 2018. 

Sara Stanisz-Szachnowska and Michağ Sğugocki, IPA Poland 

 

 

IPA UK holds a óStreet Gangs to Organised Crimeô seminar 
 
Arthur Troop envisaged a social 
network, to unite police officers around 
the world. He achieved this vision, 
creating fantastic opportunities to travel 
and meet like-minded people. As the 
world became a much smaller place, 
with international travel available to 
many, another unexpected benefit 
arose out of our international fraternity: 
the sharing of experience and good 
practice. However, with international 
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borders becoming less of a barrier to criminals, the police also needed to become 
more joined up, and the IPA provides the perfect vehicle to achieve this. The óStreet 
Gangs to Organised Crimeô seminar, held by Section UK at the Leicestershire Police 
HQ was a fantastic example.  

The day opened with our trans-Atlantic visitors, Brian Dale & Charles Ashaim, from 
the Portland Oregon Gang Enforcement Team. They began by saying that ómost 
visitors never see the side of Portland we deal withô, which many of us could say 
about the cities we police. A compilation of videos posted by gang members on 
social media and CCTV of several carpark shootings demonstrated just how blatant 
some of them can be. Brian described the gangs as ósuper empoweredô saying they 
were not afraid to display their gang association, were armed at all times and always 
in packs. 

Steve Knight, from the Gangmaster and Labour Abuse Authority, described his area 
of work as óslavery in its most pure formô, saying the gangmasters control lives, take 
their wages and keep them in captivity. The difficulty of Steveôs work is highlighted 
by what one worker told him; óI know I'm being exploited, but I can send Ã100 per 
week back to Romania. I would only get Ã30 back homeô.  

Dave Magrath spoke about organised 
immigration crime and its links to street 
gangs. He said that illegal immigration 
is not a victimless crime. Even without 
any criminality, it has a huge cost to 
taxpayers, through benefits and 
healthcare. 

Mark Bullen gave a fascinating insight 
on Russian organised crime and their 
tradition of prison tattoos. All Russian 
criminals who have been in prison have 

tattoos, which used to be rarely worn by other people in Russia. The tradition began 
in gulags during Stalinôs reign. These are poor quality tattoos, done in prison, with ink 
made by burning boot soles, diluting the residue in urine and straining through a bed 
sheet. Mark has published a book, called Thief in Law, which provides much more 
detail on the tattoos and their meanings.  

DS Martyn Linton, of Surrey Police, told us about the County Lines problem with 
travelling drug dealers. Martyn described once being on the periphery of a London 
gang himself, until some of his friends were involved in a murder. That was his wake 
up call, which led to joining the police. His work has benefited from him winning an 
IPA scholarship to spend three days training with the Florida Police on drug gangs.  

Other speakers included West Midlands Superintendent Rich Agar, on his Operation 
Jigsaw youth crime project; Nathan Hancock, on the Street Doctors project, where 
Leicester medical students are teaching kids first aid skills to deal with street 
violence, and Dr Matt Hopkins, on academic perspectives of criminal gangs. 

It was a fantastic dayôs programme, through which I learned an incredible amount. 

A big thank you to the speakers who gave us such an interesting day. 

Neil Hallam, IPA UK Editor of óPolice Worldô 
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Ready to plant! IG Joseph Boinnet and IPA Kenya President Alfred Osur lead the participants 

óMy Tree, My Peace, My Futureô 
IPA Kenya launches tree planting of 1 million seedlings 

 
On 13 October 2018, the Inspector General of the National Police Service, Mr. 
Joseph Boinnet, launched the IPA nationwide tree planting project at the Kenya 
Police Staff College, Loresho, Nairobi. Spearheaded by IPA Kenya, 273,000 tree 
seedlings were planted simultaneously in most police establishments and respective 
neighboring public institutions in 35 out of the 47 IPA regions across the country.  

Addressing the participants, the Inspector General acknowledged the crucial role IPA 
Kenya had played in improving good policing practices in the National Police 
Service. He observed that the bonds of friendship had promoted national and 
international cooperation amongst Kenyan police officers, leading to the exchange of 
professional experience, the preservation of human rights and also contributed to 
world peace; in addition to promoting the respect of law and order amongst police 
officers. óThis has enhanced the image of the police and assisted police officers to 
improve the relation with the general public, and contributed to a mutual 
understanding of mutual problems that police officers face on and off dutyô, he said. 

óAs police officers, we want people to understand that there is a direct correlation 
between the way we manage our natural resources, and peace. It is against this 
background that the International Police Association Kenya, in partnership with other 
stakeholders, has organised the óMy Tree, My Peace, My Futureô initiative to 
incorporate all willing partners towards this worthy cause that will realise the planting 
of 1,000,000 tree seedlings in our Police institutions and neighboring public 
institutionsô. 

The initiative has been designed to achieve the following objectives: 

¶ To bring communities together under the theme of My Tree, My Peace, My 
Futureô with the aim of preserving World Peace.  

¶ To sensitise the young generation to the value of trees in our environment. 

¶ To achieve the target of planting 1,000,000 trees in public institutions across 
the country within one year, beginning with the Police establishments. 

¶ To improve police public relations by engaging the public (communities, 
schools/colleges, Scouts and county governments) in the exercise. 


